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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION-Marketing Subcommittee
MEETING MINUTES
September 17, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
12:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioner Elaine Brown (Chair), Rick Redick;  Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Thomas Carter, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, HMS;  Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; Liz Klein, Dalton Agency; Becky Stagg, State Senator Aaron Bean’s Office; Donnie Horner III, Main Ocean Port services;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
Commissioner Elaine Brown called the meeting to order at 12:21 P.M.
The Chair, Commissioner Elaine Brown, opened the meeting by displaying the flyer and discussing the upcoming Ferry Fest that will be held at Mayport Village on Saturday, October 12, 2013, 11:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m.  The festival will include food truck vendors, music, art work and family fun activities.  

Liz Kline of the Dalton Agency updated the Subcommittee on the work that the agency has been undertaking for the ferry at the request of the Commission.  On some of the work, the agency is awaiting a decision on the official ferry logo before moving forward.  On a prospective brochure promoting the ferry experience, a decision has to be made on what to highlight in the brochure and what printer will be contracted for the work.  Suggestions were offered regarding brochure highlights such as depicting the ferry as your A1A connection to the Timucuan Preserve, to the Kingsley Plantation, Fort George and other scenic, historic sites.  

In discussing the app being prepared for the ferry, Commissioner Brown asked Ms. Kline if the Dalton Agency can prepare a press release when IT is ready to unveil the app.  Ms. Kline indicated that the agency will prepare a press release and await word from the Commission before actually releasing the announcement.  The agency will also move ahead in developing a brochure design.
In considering a ticket book sponsor, the Subcommittee discussed whether or not a sponsor and design should go on the ticket book cover or on the actual tickets.  It was decided that this matter would be placed on the agenda of the impending monthly Commission meeting (Monday, September 23rd).  

The Subcommittee discussed an array of ideas about advertising banners on the vessel that would bear the official ferry logo and a sponsor’s identity.
There was a discussion on the feasibility of approaching the TCD (Tourist Development Council) for financial support in efforts to market the ferry.  Commissioner Brown underscored the point that the ferry helps to drive tourism.  Annette Hastings, TDC Executive Director, explained the process in applying for TDC funding.  A member of TDC must be on board with the proposal.  The prospects of acquiring funding are enhanced if a non-profit entity acts as a conduit and is the actual applicant, an entity such as the Friends of the Ferry or Visit Jacksonville.

Commissioner Rick Redick requested that the agenda for the next Commission meeting (Monday, September 23rd) include having the Commission officially request the Florida Department of Transportation to improve signage on A1A from 3rd Street to Atlantic Boulevard; poor signage is resulting in people’s inability to locate Mayport and the ferry.

The last item on the agenda was Children’s Activities.  Specifically, having a youngster push what he (or she) thinks is the actual ferry horn that the ferry captain will actually be blowing. 

The idea was discussed a length, with Mark Fernandez raising some concerns.
There being no other items on the agenda or further business, the meeting was adjourned 

at 1:28 P.M.
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